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February 2018 

We are going to miss you Tom Harris! 
²ƘŜƴ ¢ƻƳ IŀǊǊƛǎ ǿŀǎ ŬǊǎǘ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ όǘƘŜƴύ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ ¢ŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅ IƻǊǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ нллоΣ ƛǘ 

ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ŜƴǾƛǎƛƻƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŜŀƪ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ 

ǘƘŀƴ мп ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  

 

²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ IǳƳǇǘȅ 5ƻƻ ŎƛǘǊǳǎ ƎǊƻǿŜǊ ǘƻƻƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƻŘƛǘȅ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ 

ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ ǳƴƛǘŜŘ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ǘƻ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΦ  

 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ǘŜƴǳǊŜΣ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƛƴ ŘƛǎŀǊǊŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŘŀƴƎŜǊ ƻŦ ƭƻǎƛƴƎ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ŦǳƴŘƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ 

ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ƘŀŘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǎƻǳǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ǿŀǎ ŦǊŀƎƳŜƴǘŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŦǊŀƎπ

ƳŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜƎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǎǝƭƛǘȅ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻƳƳƻŘƛǘȅ ǎŜŎǘƻǊǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ƭŀǊƎŜƭȅ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŀŘƧǳǎǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƳŀƧƻǊ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜƎƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ¢ƛ ¢ǊŜŜΣ YŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ 

hǳǘŜǊ 5ŀǊǿƛƴΦ  

 

¢ƻƳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƻŘƛǘȅ ǎŜŎǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎƛƻƴǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎǉǳŀōōƭƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ Ǉŀǎǘ ƎǊƛŜǾŀƴŎŜǎΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ .LD 

ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛǇŜƭƛƴŜΦ ¢ƻƳ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ΨŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƛǘǎ ŀŎǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΩ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀ Ŏƻƴπ

ǎƻƭƛŘŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƛǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƴǘΣ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ǎŜŎǘƻǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƛƴ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ .LD ƛǎǎǳŜǎΦ  

 

¦ƴŘŜǊ ¢ƻƳΩǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǝǾŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎƛƴƎ ǊŜƎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƻŘƛǘȅ 

ƎǊƻǳǇǎΦ IŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭƭȅ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ǊŜπ

ƎƛƻƴǎΣ ŎƻƳƳƻŘƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ƳŀƧƻǊ 

ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŀƭƭƻŎŀǝƻƴΣ ƭŀōƻǳǊ 

ǎƘƻǊǘŀƎŜǎΣ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ 

ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ŎƻƴǎǘǊƛŎǝƻƴǎΦ  

 

IŜ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƪŜȅ ǇƭŀȅŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊȅ 

ƻŦ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƳŀƧƻǊ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΣ ǘƘǳǎ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎƻƴŬπ

ŘŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƛƴǾŜǎǘ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƛƴπ

ŘǳǎǘǊȅ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴƛǝŀǝǾŜǎΦ  

 

¢ƻƳ ƛƴƛǝŀǘŜŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŀƳŀƭƎŀƳŀπ

ǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǊǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ǇŜŀƪ ōƻŘȅ 

ǘƻ ŦƻǊƳ b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΦ 

 

b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ ǿƛǎƘ ¢ƻƳ ǿŜƭƭ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŜƴŘŜŀǾπ

ƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀƴƪ ƘƛƳ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ 

ŀƴŘ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ƙŀǎ ǇŀǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ƘƻǊǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ƛƴ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ !ǳǎπ

ǘǊŀƭƛŀΦ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ¢ǊŀŎŜȅ [ŜƻΣ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ /9hΣ b¢ IƻǊǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ  

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ 

 

Pictured: Minister Ken Vowles presenting Tom Harris with his thank you gift.  

Photo courtesy Minister Vowles office  
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From the CEO 

What a busy start to 2018 and the wet. The start of the 2017/2018 wet 

season was a bit disappointing but January more than made up for it. 

1046mm in my rain gauge at Girraween, with a highlight of 281mm in 

one 24hr period. The weather bureau has reported that the Top End 

only had one hour of sunlight in one week in January during the peak of 

the monsoon!   

Our green manure crop of forage sorghum and mung beans in the IPM 

demo site planting is now enjoying the light and will be ready for our 

first field walk and vegetable pre-season meeting in March at Coastal 

Plains Research Station. The date will be published in our e-news and 

on our facebook page.  

The heavy rain caused rural roads and access to become a major topic 

of discussion. Growers from Marrakai used their own resources to 

come up with their solution to flooding on the Adelaide flood plain.  

Their story and photos are in this newsletter. The raising of the Arnhem 

Highway across the Adelaide floodplains is one of the project the NT 

Government has committed to and we hope to see more action this dry 

season. NT Farmers is working with the Litchfield Council to develop a 

Building Better Regions submission to upgrade and seal the dirt roads 

that still service some of our major mango packing sheds. This project 

will also have benefits for the local residents and businesses and is 

aimed at getting needed improvements in the Darwin Rural area, where 

mango production is a big part of the local economy.  

NT Farmers attended the Northern Australian Infrastructure Fund 

(NAIF) Senate Inquiry that was created to see why no money had been 

lent by the fund for projects in Northern Australia. The fund was set up 

to provide low interest loans for up to 50% of eligible projects. NT Farm-

ers submission focussed on the provisions that made it difficult for our 

industry players to take advantage of the fund. NTFA pointed out the 

$50 million minimum value for a project application put it out of the 

reach of an industry that was built on small growers that have devel-

oped into medium sized successful businesses. Our industries are very 

market focused and have been successful with staged development 

and are, on the whole, adverse to large risks. The history of large pro-

jects in the North, funded on loans or MIS systems has not been very 

successful. The fund needs to have a more flexible entry minimum and 

a clear message to northern industries on how they can take advantage 

of this opportunity. 

Fracking continues to dominate the political, social, environmental and 

economic landscape. The President and CEO provided a submission, 

and presented at the final hearings of the Scientific Inquiry headed by 

justice Pepper. The submission points out the critical role water plays in 

our industry and the risks the growers fear around contamination of that 

unreplaceable resource. The footprint of the aquafers necessary for our 

industry intersects with some of the prospective gas production areas of 

the Beetaloo basin. NTFA suggests a no-go zone for fracking in horti-

culture and agriculture production aquafers.  

The NT Farmers AGM was held on 31 Jan 2018 after being postponed 

from November 2017, due to the ill health of our auditor. It was a very 

well attended event in or Coolalinga meeting room. Minister Ken 

Vowles opening the meeting and was on hand to help us say thanks to 

Tom Harris who has resigned from the board, after many years of dedi-

cated service to NTHA and NTFA.   

There were three board members elected to fill the vacancies left by 

Tom and two of the existing board members moving into the vacant 

skills based positions. Brett Gill from Douglas Daly, Andrew Dalglish 

from Katherine and Tou Samarat from Tous Gardens in Acacia Hills. 

This means the board truly represents all of the NT Horticulture and 

Agricultural production areas.   

A highlight of February was a visit by the new federal Minister for Agri-

culture and Water, David Littleproud. Minister Littleproud met with 

NTFA, NTMIA and NTVHA board members at Acacia Hills Farm. The 

growers put their concerns about labour to the Minister. Minister Little-

proud comes from an agribusiness background and clearly understood 

the links between a reliable, flexible work force and the productivity of 

our businesses. He undertook to take the issue back to his national 

party room where it would be discussed as a policy option in the lead 

up to next federal election. It was disappointing that the Minister didnôt 

mention the signing of the protocols for importing mangoes from Indo-

nesia which happened at the same time as the dragonfruit import pro-

tocol, so growers had a chance to discuss this issue with him. 

On this topic our Workplace Planning Coordinator and the labour sub-

committee have been very busy looking for options and programs that 

can be used to increase the availability of labour to our industry, upskill 

current staff and attract new workers into the horticultural industry. Our 

VegNet IDO is sourcing and coordinating free training being rolled out 

to vegetable levy payers provided from their levy. Keep an eye on our 

notices about labour and training events that can help your business.  

February also saw Plant Health Australia come to Darwin to conduct a 

Biosecurity Industry Liaison Workshop. While the NT has had plenty of 

practice recently from the series of plant biosecurity incursions, it is fair 

to say that communications with the industry and the greater public on 

what is going on has not kept everyone happy. This industry liaison 

role is one that is provided by industry and that person then needs to 

be able to keep industry informed. The current system of confidentiali-

ty makes it very difficult to get necessary information out to industry 

and needs to be reviewed if government wants industry to be a true 

partner in dealing with incursions. 

The Food Futures roadshow for Kununurra on 28 March is the next 

event in this series and has attracted national interest from farmers 

and R&D funding bodies.  Meanwhile planning is almost complete for 

the Food Futures conference on 2-4 July in Darwin. The speakers and 

workshops and tours are almost all locked in and final logistics are 

being pinned down. Registrations are now open through the NT Farm-

ers website. 

The next 2 months are shaping up to be just as busy. Please check 

out the calendar of events on our e-

news front page or check our facebook 

page to see what is happening that you 

can get involved in. 

 

 

DǊŜƎ hǿŜƴǎ 

/9h 
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LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƴŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ .ŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘ ƳŀƴƎƻ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

ƘŜǊŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ - ƭŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŜ нлму ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛǎ ŀǎ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǎ 

ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 

ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŦǊǳƛǘ ς ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŦǊǳƛǘΦ 

[ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜƭǇ ƻŦ b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ /9h DǊŜƎ 

hǿŜƴǎΣ L ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ 

¢ŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅ ŦǊǳƛǘ ƎǊƻǿŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǳƴŎƘ ƻŦ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ 

ǇǊƻƳƛǎƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƭƛƴŜǎ ƻŦ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŦǊǳƛǘΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǝŜǎ 

ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ōȅ 

ǘƘŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ǘƻ 

ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊƛǎǝŎǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ƎǊƻǿ 

ǘƘŜ b¢Ωǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŦǊǳƛǘ ƳŀǊƪŜǘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǾŀǊƛŜǝŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ŎǊƻǎǎƛƴƎ tŀƴŀƳŀ 

wŜŘ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŦǊǳƛǘΣ ǘȅǇƛŎŀƭƭȅ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ b¢Σ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 

ŘŀǊƪ ǇǳǊǇƭŜ 9Řǳƭƛǎ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƎǊƻǿƴ ƛƴǘŜǊǎǘŀǘŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 9Řǳ-

ƭƛǎ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ŀǧǊŀŎǘǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀōƭȅ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ ǇǊƛŎŜǎ ŀǘ ƳŀǊ-

ƪŜǘΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ƛƴ ǘǊƻǇƛŎŀƭ ŎƭƛƳŀǘŜǎΦ  

¢ƘŜǎŜ ƘȅōǊƛŘǎ ōƻŀǎǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǘ ǘƻƭŜǊŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

tŀƴŀƳŀ wŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9ŘǳƭƛǎΦ hǳǊ 

ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǎŜŜŘƭƛƴƎǎ 

ŦƻǊ ǎƛȊŜΣ ǎƘŀǇŜΣ ŎƻƭƻǳǊΣ ǎǳƎŀǊ ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘΣ ŀŎƛŘƛǘȅΣ ŀǊƻƳŀΣ 

ƅŀǾƻǳǊΣ ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǇǳƭǇ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜƭŦ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳŜ 

ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘŜƭƛŎƛƻǳǎ ƴŜǿ ǾŀǊƛŜǝŜǎΦ  

¢ƘŜ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŦǊǳƛǘ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ƛǎ ǾŀƭǳŜŘ ŀǘ Ϸмт 

Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜǎ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ пллл ǘƻƴƴŜǎ ƻŦ 

ŦǊǳƛǘ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǎƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ¢ŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅ 

ƎǊƻǿŜǊǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘŀƭ 

ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ōŜƛƴƎ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǊƳ ƎŀǘŜΣ 

ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦΦ ¢ƘŜ ¢ŜǊǊƛǘƻǊȅΩǎ 

ŀƎǊƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ǎŜŎǘƻǊ ƻũŜǊǎ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎΣ ǎƻ 

ƭŜǘΩǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ 

 

[ŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘ L ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ !Da ŀǘ 

/ƻƻƭŀƭƛƴƎŀΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ 

ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ L ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ 

ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ Ƴȅ ƻŶŎŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƛǎǎǳŜΣ ƻǊ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ 

ǘƘŜ b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ōŜƘŀƭŦΦ ¢ƘŜ 

ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŘƻŜǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Ƨƻō ŀŘǾƻŎŀǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ 

ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƻŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ 

ǎǘŀũ ƛǎ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜΦ !ƛǎƭŀ /ƻƴƴƻƭƭȅ Ƙŀǎ ŬǊƳƭȅ ǎŜǧƭŜŘ 

ƛƴǘƻ ƘŜǊ ²ƻǊƪŦƻǊŎŜ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ǊƻƭŜ ŀƴŘ L 

ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘǿƻ ƴŜǿ ǎǘŀũ 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ b¢ 

DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ϷмΦрр Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ƛƴǾŜǎǘƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ b¢ 

CŀǊƳŜǊǎ ς ŀ tƭŀƴǘ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ hŶŎŜǊ ƛƴ 

YŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ aŀƴƎƻ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ 

5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ hŶŎŜǊ ƛƴ 5ŀǊǿƛƴΦ  

CƛƴŀƭƭȅΣ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ¢ƻƳ IŀǊǊƛǎ ǿƘƻ ǿŀǎ 

ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ άŀǊƻǳƴŘ нл ȅŜŀǊǎέ ƻŦ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ 

ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !DaΦ Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ƘŜΩǎ 

ǿƻǊƴ Ƴŀƴȅ Ƙŀǘǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ ƪƴƻǿǎ 

ŜȄŀŎǘƭȅ Ƙƻǿ ƭƻƴƎ ƘŜΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘΣ ōǳǘ ǎŀŦŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ 

Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜƴƻǊƳƻǳǎΦ  

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ 

The Hon. Ken Vowles 

Minister for Primary 

Industry and Resources 
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Mr Smith said hay grower Brett Gill represented an important 

sector for the association. "Having a hay producer on the board 

again is great and it represents a significant part of things mov-

ing forward, particularly when you are looking for diversification 

on pastoral properties.ò 

"There are a lot of synergies there for us with the cattle industry 

and it is an area where we plan to place a lot more focus,ò Mr 

Smith said. 

Mr Smith said the association would also be looking to continue 

its strong advocacy work in the coming year. 

He said it would be pushing to cut red-tape around the Seasonal 

Workers Program so it could benefit all farmers who wanted to 

utilise the scheme. 

"People who are utilising the program speak very highly of it, but 

others have told us that the bureaucracy to take advantage of it 

is pretty difficult to navigate,ò he said. 

"For melon growers it's been described as death by red tape. 

So, we will be working to simplify the process.  

"It's not that we will be looking for a "free kickò for farmers, we 

want growers to still respect the legal process, but often the 

same questions are asked a number of times by different de-

partments.ò 

With the addition of the development officer, and new board 

members Mr Smith said he was looking forward to the year 

ahead. 

"It's an exciting time for NT Farmers, the board is excited by the 

increased capacity and we are very grateful that the NT Govern-

ment has given us the opportunity to further support farmers and 

I think they can expect great things from the plant industries in 

the NT for the next five to 10 years.ò 

The new NT 

Farmers Associa-

tion board of di-

rectors is Simon 

Smith (president), 

Paul McLaughlin 

(vice-president), 

Kate Peake 

(treasurer), Leo 

Skliros, Wayne 

Quach, Martina 

Matzner, Ruth 

Cormack, Vin 

Lange, Han Siah, 

Brett Gill, Andrew 

Dalglish and Tou 

Ruchkaew. 

bŜǿ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŀƴŘ ŀƎǊƛ-Ƙǳō 
Story courtesy Mark Wilton  

THE impending appointment of a Northern Territory Farmers 

Association development officer based in Katherine looks set to 

reinvigorate the agricultural sector in the region over the com-

ing years. 

After securing funding from the Northern Territory Government 

for the position, NT Farmers president Simon Smith told 

the Rural Weekly the officer would be tasked with driving 

growth and innovation primarily in the Katherine and Douglas 

Daly regions. 

"Initially the officer will be reaching out to growers so that we 

are able to get a better understanding of what their needs are,ò 

Mr Smith said. 

"If there are gaps in areas such as research or skills, we need 

to know. 

"But down the track we see the position as being involved in 

what you would call "blue- sky thinkingò. 

"Ideally we would like to see them come up with three or four 

new $5or$10million crops in Katherine that could either be tak-

en on by existing growers to diversify into or perhaps even 

bring new growers in. 

"Those crops could be hemp or asparagus ... there is a range 

of possibilities there and we think driving innovation will be a 

big part of the role. That could also include looking at innova-

tive production systems or on-farm water storage and more 

sustainable and profitable farming practices overall. 

"It's important that there is the right person to support the inno-

vators and entrepreneurs in agriculture.ò 

Mr Smith said NT Farmers' goals for the position were in line 

with the NT Government's agenda for the Big Rivers region. 

"The Government is looking to make the Katherine region an 

agri-business hub and that makes good sense,ò he said 

To ensure the association is well positioned to contribute and 

capitalise on that agenda, two new board members recently 

joined the organisation at the annual general meeting late last 

month. 

"There is actually a significant change to the board for the com-

ing year in that we have added Andrew Dalglish from Katherine 

and Bret Gill representing Douglas Daly,ò Mr Smith said. 

"They have come on board along with mango grower Tou 

Ruchkaew from Acacia. 

"The focus was very much on getting representatives from 

Katherine and the Douglas Daly region on board and we have 

two very good members, which is pleasing. "Tom Harris has 

departed however, and his contribution over many years will be 

missed. But, he is still about and will be there if we need him.ò 

NT Farmers Association President, Simon Smith  

https://www.ruralweekly.com.au/news/hunt -begins-for -four-10m-crops-in-nt/3329248/ 
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Y¦b¦b¦ww! w9DLhb![ wh!5{Ih² нлму 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ну aŀǊŎƘ нлмуΣ лулл-мплл 

CǊŀƴƪ ²ƛǎŜ {ǘŀǝƻƴ ²! 5ŜǇǘΦ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ 

DƛǾƛƴƎ ƭƻŎŀƭǎ ŀ ǾƻƛŎŜ ƛƴ ƴƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ 

ƘǧǇΥκκƴǜŀǊƳŜǊǎΦƻǊƎΦŀǳκŦƻƻŘ-ŦǳǘǳǊŜǎ 

!ƭƭ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ - ..v ŦƻǊ hǊŘ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ нт aŀǊŎƘ мтлл-нллл CǊŀƴƪ ²ƛǎŜ {ǘŀǝƻƴ 

¢ƻǇƛŎǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ 

¶ CŀǊƳƛƴƎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƛƴ YǳƴǳƴǳǊǊŀ 

¶ wƻƭŜ ƻŦ Dw5/Σ /ƻǧƻƴ w5/Σ /ƻǧƻƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΣ /w/ 

¶ [ƛƴƪǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊǘƘ ς hǊŘΣ b¢ ϧ vǳŜŜƴǎƭŀƴŘ 

YŜȅ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ  

¶ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ hǊŘ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎ ς aŀǧ DǊŀȅΣ YŀȅƭŜƴ 5ŜǎǎŜǊǘΣ wƻō .ƻǎƘŀƳƳŜǊΣ WƛƳ 9ƴƎŜƭƪŜΣ ŎƘŀƛǊŜŘ ōȅ 5ŀǾƛŘ /Ǌƻǎǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
hǊŘ /ƻ  

¶ b¢ ŀƴŘ DŜƻǊƎŜǘƻǿƴ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ wƻƴ DǊŜŜƴǘǊŜŜ {ǘǊŀǘƘƳƻǊŜ  

¶ WƻƘƴ ²ƻƻŘǎΣ /ƘŀƛǊΣ DǊŀƛƴǎ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ƻǊǇƻǊŀǝƻƴ 

¶ !ŘŀƳ YŀȅΣ /9hΣ /ƻǧƻƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΤ Lŀƴ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊΣ /ƻǧƻƴ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ /ƻǊǇƻǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ tŀǳƭ DǊǳƴŘȅΣ 
v5!C Ŏƻǧƻƴ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘŜǊ 

¶ b¢ 5ŜǇǘŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ ς ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ b¢   

¶ WŜŘ aŀǘȊ Σ/9hΣ /w/ ŦƻǊ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ 

¶ DŀǊŜǘƘ WƻƴŜǎΣ v5!C ƻƴ ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ vƭŘΦ 

¶ 9ǘƘŜǊƛŘƎŜ {ƘƛǊŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŀȅƻǊΣ ²ŀǊǊŜƴ 5ŜǾƭƛƴ 

¶ ²! 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ 

¶ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ /ǊƻǇ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ !ƭƭƛŀƴŎŜ 

[ǳƴŎƘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ну aŀǊŎƘ 

..v ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ CǊŀƴƪ ²ƛǎŜ мтлл-нллл 

w{±t b¢ CŀǊƳŜǊǎ ƛƴŦƻϪƴǜŀǊƳŜǊǎΦƻǊƎΦŀǳ 

уфуо оноо ƻǊ лпот лфн ррм  

tǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ōȅ b¢ C!wa9w{ !b5 C959w![ hCCL/9 bhw¢I9wb !¦{¢w![L! 

 

 

 

²ƛǘƘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ aŀǊƪ aŎDǊŀǘƘ b!/w!Σ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ŀǘ ²! 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ  

 

 

http://www.ntfarmers.org.au/food-futures
mailto:info@ntfarmers.org.au
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You are invited to an  

Information Session  

on 

Apprentices & Vocational  

Education Training  

When and where:  

NT Farmers Meeting Room, Coolalinga  

3:00pm to 5:00pm, Tuesday 20 March 2018 

Presenters: 

Australian Apprenticeship Centre NT  

Aboriginal Employment Strategy & Group Training NT -  

Group Training Organisations  

Charles Darwin University - Registered Training Organisation  

Taminmin College & Good Shepherd Lutheran College -  

Vocational Education Training & School based apprentices  

RSVP By Tuesday 13 March 

admin @ntfarmers.org.au 

https://jobsearch.gov.au/harvest
https://jobsearch.gov.au/harvest
mailto:wpc@ntfarmers.org.au
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